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TERM 3: WEEK 8                                              AUGUST 2020 

https://www.instagram.com/st_charles_college/
https://twitter.com/Saints_Sport
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2KTlaExiBOcdUM3tlWmqTw


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you miss one of our assemblies this 

week? Click on any of the below images 

to watch the corresponding assembly… 

 

#
Friday

 

!

This time last year we were excited to see the upgrade 

to our Basketball surface in the Samke Khumalo Arena! 

“The Samke Khumalo Arena received another upgrade earlier 

this week when the new Basketball surface was installed. 

Used internationally at the highest level, the new Sport  

Court surface offers support and cushioning to our players 

who participate in this high impact sport. The new surface 

will host its first game this weekend as Northwood visit for 

the first summer fixture of the season.” – Mr Darren Holcomb 

 

https://youtu.be/YxLhjGCCefs
https://youtu.be/Wd98Xjeotho


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Sport

Cricket South Africa, through the Sports Ministry, have opened applications  

for academies to resume one-on-one coaching. We are pleased to announce  

that the Saints Cricket Academy has received approval and resumed coaching  

this week. The academy is based at the St Charles College Indoor Centre and  

run by pro-cricketer, Kurtlyn Mannikam.  

 

This morning during the online Prep Sports Assembly, Kurtlyn was  

interviewed by Mr Cole-Edwardes, Mr van Wyk and Mr Irons. It was  

exciting for the boys to hear first-hand how the Saints Cricket Academy  

will operate and how boys who love their cricket can get involved and  

improve their skill set. While we are still experiencing lockdown  

restrictions, we have a wonderful opportunity to work hard, one-on-one,  

under expert coaches and all within safe protocols, to prepare ourselves  

for the day when we can once again play matches.  
 

"When opportunity comes, it's too late to prepare.” John Wooden. 
 

To find out more information please contact Kurtlyn Mannikam through the following channels: 

Kurtlyn Mannikam - Telephone: 083 580 1321 - Email: SaintsCricketAcademy@gmail.com 

 

 

  

 

This week saw the first ever virtual XC Champs on the Saints campus. The event was open to all Middle 

and Upper School boys and the brief was as follows: 

“The distance must be run during Week 8, anytime between Monday and Friday. The distance is 8km 

and must be run anti-clockwise as close to the perimeter fence of the campus as possible and must also 

be logged via a GPS enabled watch / phone.” 

Congratulations to the following boys who finished in the Top 3: 

1st Abenathi Sigaba 34:10 

2nd Ross Palframan 36:19 

3rd Daniel Jacobs 37:17 

 

The Saints Tennis Championships  

took place this week in the  

Senior School. While it was encouraging to see five of the quarter final  

spots being taken up by Middle School boys, the final was contested by two matrics, Tennis Captain Keegan 

Crawford and Boaz Hansen. The latter powered his way to a clinical 6-3, 6-3 victory on the day. Congratulations 

to Boaz and we look forward to the start of an annual tennis tradition. – Mr Rowan Irons (Director of Sport) 

mailto:SaintsCricketAcademy@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Culture 
 

 

 

 
Max Nattrass (Grade 12) recently 

enjoyed a masterclass with Chris 

Duigan at the Tatham Art Gallery. 

A new addition to this year’s Cultural Week was a virtual workshop 

on film and television production. Sir Roel Twijnstra who is the 

Head of Live Performance at the Durban campus of AFDA led the 

workshop via a Zoom meeting. He focused on the language of the 

face and the importance of learning what others will read and see 

on the actors’ face. The boys responded well to the question and 

answer section at the end, with queries on the relevance of acting 

in music videos, what producers do when actors die, the different 

types of auditions and the need for an agent.  

A second workshop will be held on Thursday 10th September from 

3-4pm where Sir Roel will do some basic work with cameras and 

lights. – Ms Roselyn Dredge (Cultural Coordinator) 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Junior Primary

This week's artwork of the week is a 

monoprint by one of our Grade 10 

students, Asanda Vengeni, as well as his 

design of cups for a linoprint.  

He only started art this term and has 

done very well. – Ms Mary-Ann Hartley 

 

 

Artwork
 

 

We love making the most of learning opportunities, and so there was great excitement in Mrs Sorour’s Grade 2 

classroom earlier this week when Gabriel Santos brought a Chameleon to school that his family had found along 

the road. The boys enjoyed spending some time getting to see and learn some fun facts about Chameleons. 

 

Class of 2009 
"What is St Charles College…It's more than 

just a place. It's more than just a school.  

St Charles College is a home away from 

home, a refuge in the storm and a place like 

nowhere else. What an amazing privilege to 

be part of a legacy like this. Go Saints!"  

- Ayanda Dlamini (Class of 2009) 

https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/335997150857397/
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/335997150857397/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Scrummies
Usually our boys from 

Scrummies would have had 

a Spring Day celebration 

with their friends from  

St John’s D.S.G.  

 

This year, because they 

can’t meet in person, our 

boys put together some 

special messages and gifts 

for the Eaglets! We hope 

that this little surprise 

brightened their day! 

… 
Earlier this 

week while our 

Principal  

Mr van Blerk 

was teaching, 

some of our 

top-secret 

agents from 

Scrummies 

snuck into his 

office to leave a 

pot plant and 

note as a 

special Spring 

Day surprise! 

 
From art and paper 

flowers in Grade 3, 

to decorating (and, 

of course, eating) 

flower biscuits in 

Grade 1...  

Our Junior Primary 

boys had a great 

day celebrating the 

start of Spring! 

https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/1215990808759102
https://www.facebook.com/SCC.Saints/videos/1215990808759102


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                We would love to help connect your business 

with the greater St Charles College community.  

           In order to facilitate this, we would really appreciate 

the following details pertaining to your business: 

 

Company Logo (jpeg/pdf) 

Company Name 

Website (URL) 

Company Tag Line / Motto 

 

Please email these details to  

saintsfriends@scc.co.za 

 

We have created a page on the St Charles College  

website where SCC Families are able to promote  

their businesses as well as support other families 

associated to our College. There is no cost  

associated to this networking opportunity. 

 

Now is the time for us to support the ones closest to us, so 

please make use of our family network. 

 

…

Connecting

Click the image above to visit the  

Friends of the College page on our website! 

mailto:saintsfriends@scc.co.za
https://www.stcharlescollege.co.za/friends-of-the-college/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


